

Department of Physical Education and Athletics

Merriam, Kansas May 22, 1944.

Dr.F.C.Allen University of Kansas Lawerence, Kansas.

Dear "Doc":

School is out -Can relax until July 1. Then I will need to "bear" down again at K.U. Surely hope I can get that Masters under control-this summer.

Carl was very happy about the letter you sent him about his grades. He finally finished with four "A's" and two "B's" for the yearsnwork. I know your letter will be a great influence next year toward his high scholarship. His mother and I certainly want him to do well in his class room work. His Mother will have to build him Scholastically, while "Pop" gives him the "works" Athletically". If he can come close to your Son Bob's marks, we will be more than happy.

I am enclosing a couple of "shots" taken at the State. A few words of explanation are on the back. Our kids hit their peak at the State and I know you'll appreciate the pictures as they were plays that had a direct bearing on the out come of the game.

Will look foward seeing you "on the hill "

Sincerely,